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           Ordinance 
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Nan Newlon, P.E. 
Director of Public Works 

 
SYNOPSIS 
A motion is requested to award a contract for the Knottingham Subdivision Road Reconstruction and 
Water Main Replacement Project to Austin Tyler Construction, LLC of Elwood, Illinois, in the amount of 
$5,489,847.76. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT 
The Goals for 2011 to 2018 identified Top Quality Infrastructure. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
The adopted FY12 budget includes $6,450,000 for the Knottingham construction projects. The budget 
includes $4,850,000 for the roadway reconstruction from the Capital Projects Fund and $1,600,000 for the 
water main replacement from the Water Fund. 
  
RECOMMENDATION 
Approval on the April 3, 2012 Consent Agenda. 

 
BACKGROUND 
The scope of the project includes the reconstruction of streets, the replacement of watermain, and the 
installation of traffic calming measures within the Knottingham subdivision, including Queens Court, 
Rohrer Drive, Sherwood Court, Elizabeth Lane, Marie Drive, Knottingham Lane, 77th Street, and 
Bambridge Drive.   

 
Historically, the pavements in the Knottingham Subdivision have been in some of the poorest condition, 
and have generated more resident complaints than any other location in the Village. In 2010, staff 
performed pavement inspections on the entire roadway network. This pavement condition analysis 
confirmed the poor condition of the pavement, with all of the roads in the Knottingham Subdivision 
receiving a condition of either "Very Poor", "Serious", or "Failed", which are the three worst condition 
categories. Records indicate that this entire subdivision was constructed at around the same time, with a 
pozzolonic base course, which has a poor track record and typically results in premature pavement failure.   
 
The Village will be replacing the watermain throughout the subdivision as well, as they are aging and staff 
sees an increasing number of main breaks on this system. The significant presence of parkway trees 
requires that the new main be placed under the pavement, and this will reduce the need to break up new 
pavement to replace water infrastructure. 

 
A Call for Bids (CFB) was issued and published in accordance with the Village’s Purchasing Policy. Four 
bids were received by the due date of February 21, 2012. A synopsis of the bids is as follows: 



 Contractor Base Bid  
Austin Tyler Construction, LLC $5,489,847.76 Low Bid 
A Lamp Concrete Contractors, Inc $5,608,502.90  
MQ Construction Company, Inc $5,780,273.75  
H Linden & Sons Sewer & Water, Inc $6,327,774.64  

 
 
 
 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
Austin Tyler Construction, LLC has satisfactorily completed various projects for the State of Illinois and 
local municipalities, including road replacement and underground utilities for the City of Joliet and Will 
County.  Staff recommends award of this contract to Austin Tyler Construction, LLC.  
 
ATTACHMENTS 
Contract Document 
Signature Page 
Campaign Disclosure 
Capital Project Sheets ST-011 & WA-032 
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